Custer Township Regular Meeting Minutes
December 19, 2022


Supervisor Mark Anderson called the Custer Township meeting to order at 1:30pm. Members
present besides Mark Anderson were Larry Larr, Trustee; George Allison, Trustee; Staci Wood,
Clerk; members missing Carey Jolly, Treasurer.

The Minutes for the November Custer Township board meeting were presented for review,
with no discussion or changes forthcoming, Larry Larr made a motion to approve the November
minutes as represented, George Allison seconded Ayes=4 Nays=0 motion to carried.

Staci Wood presented the bills for review, with no discussion or changes forthcoming. Larry Larr
made a motion to approve the payable report as presented George Allison seconded Ayes=4
Nays=0 motion carried.

Visitors: Ryan Howe, a new Custer Township resident came to introduce himself to the board
and let us know he is a new elected member of the Mason County Eastern School Board.

The Township assessor, Nancy Vandervest presented the board with the new poverty application and a new resolution to adapt the guidelines. Larry Larr made a motion to the resolution for the 2023 year, George Allison seconded Ayes=4
Nays=0 motion carried by roll call.

Board of Review dates were presented to the board for review. The first Meeting will be held on March 7, 2023, with all day board of review for the public on March 13 and 14, 2023 regular
meeting July 18 and December 12, 2023. Staci Wood made a motion to approve the Board of Review meetings for 2023 Larry Larr seconded the motion Ayes=4 Nays=0 motion carried.

Sheriff Kim Cole presented the incident report for the month of November see attached.

Clerk’s Report:
Staci Wood stated she is getting ready for the Mason County Central Schools election in May
with the new proposal 2 rules we are up in the air as to when if we need to have an election
worker available 9 days prior to the election for early voting.

Supervisor’s Report: Mark stated that he will begin working on the Budget for the upcoming
year.

Mark Anderson stated that the cost of brine for the roads will be increased this coming year by
about 3%.
Mark stated that he received road bids for Reek Road to Popular Road for the rock that the
county is unable to get at this time the bid was for $35,000.00
Mark stated that the money from millage, cost sharing, and covid funds should be able to stay
on top of road repairs this year.

Mark stated that he received a bid for the Johnson Road to Filburn Road of $106,000.00, he
stated that we would only be able to repair this in sections to help break up the cost.

Mark stated that Bulldog tree service has been at the cemetery working on removing trees and
stumps. We are going to keep the stone and tree removal on the budget for next year as well.

Mark Anderson asked Staci Wood to send a letter to Howard Wing about the cross that was
broken at the Cemetery. The letter needs to state that the cross is going to need to be repaired
and it needs to be moved to the proper location, or the Township will need to remove the
cross.

Mark Anderson asked if Staci Wood could start working on the Legacy program to get that up
and running properly to get the Cemetery in good records.

Mark Anderson asked the board to think of things that need to be done at the Cemetery to
present to the board at the January meeting.

Mark stated that Carey Jolly is still working on getting the new website up and running.

New Business: none to report
Old Business: none to report

With no business presented to the board Larry Larr made a motion to adjourn the meeting,
George Allison seconded Ayes =4 Nays =0 motion carried. Next meeting is January 16, 2023



Respectfully Submitted,
Staci Wood (Clerk)
